# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

#### DIED

BEATTIE, Martin Herbert - of Toronto. (Formally of Huntingdon, Quebec) age 67. Passed away peacefully at home on Friday, May 30th, 1997. Beloved husband of Muriel (née Ryan). Loving father of Rhonda, James, Nancy, Myra, Mary, Michael, Dolena, Heather, Delia, Beverley and their spouses. Grandfather of 19 Grandchildren. Will be sadly missed by all family and friends. Friends called at the Giffen Mack "Danforth" chapel, 2570 Danforth Ave., (at Main subway) on Monday. Service was held in the chapel on Tuesday at 1 p.m. Cremation to follow. Donations to the Heart and Stroke Foundation would be appreciated by the family.

McCARTNEY, Wilfred David (Dave) - (Retired Engineer from Canadian Pacific Railway) Peacefully after a courageous battle, Saturday, May 31, 1997 in Etobicoke. Beloved husband of Ruth (nee Kennedy). Devoted father of John, Gordon, Lynda, and her husband Bob Jones, and Donald. Dearly loved Grandpa of Heather and Kimberly. Dear brother of Ruby Bott, Grace Long, Everett, Eric, Marjorie Defoe, and the late Laura MacDonald. Friends may call at the Turner & Porter Yorke Chapel, 2357 Bloor St. W., at Windermere, near the Jane subway, from 7-9 p.m. Tuesday, and 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. Wednesday. Funeral Service in the chapel on Thursday, June 5, 1997 at 12:30 o'clock. Interment Glendale Memorial Gardens. If desired. remembrances may be made to the Canadian Diabetes Association or the Heart and Stroke Foundation.

#### IN MEMORIAM

MacFARLANE - In loving memory of our parents Art & Grace MacFarlane - Dad who left us March 29, 1995 & Mom who left us May 20, 1993.

In life we loved you dearly, in death we love you still.

Our thoughts are always with you, your place no one can fill.

Remembering you is easy, we do it every day. But missing you is a heartache, that never goes away.

To all of you who have parents, love them while you may.

For how we wish with all our hearts, that ours were her today.

Bob, David & Sheila, Bill & Lorraine, Frances & Laurent, Noman, Elaine, and all of their grandchildren

### **FUNERAL SERVICE**

Saturday, morning at 10:00 a.m., June 28, 1997, a funeral service for the late Mrs. Lucienne Dumouchel (Mrs. Léopold Leduc) will be held in St. Joseph Church. Relatives and friends are warmly invited.

## **CARD OF THANKS**

The family of the late Norma Honsinger wishes to express sincere thanks to relatives and friends. Your presence at services, flowers and cards were greatly appreciated.

I would like to thank all my friends, relatives and neighbours for the cards and phone calls I received during my stay in hospital. Thanks also to the staff in the emergency at the Barrie, the staff at the hospital in Valleyfield and especially the care givers at the Royal Victoria Hospital for their care and kindness. All was much appreciated.

Eldon Orr

The family of the late Roy MacDonald would like to thank Dr. Hébert and the Barrie Memorial Hospital third floor staff for the care given to our brother while a patient there. Also, thank you to all who sent flowers, cards and messages of sympathy. Your kind thoughts and acts are appreciated so very much.

Lois & Gerald Goldie, Edith & Stephen Blair

Sincere thanks to relatives and friends for their good wishes and their presence at our 50th wedding anniversary. All was very much appreciated.

Marie-Ange and Maurice Caza

Many thanks to Doctors McSween and Chamberland and also to the hospital staff for the tender loving care I received pre and post surgery. Also thanks to Dr. Langleben at the Royal Victoria Hospital for the enthusiastic moral support. To my family, friends and co-workers who called, visited, sent cards or flowers, thank-you. To everyone who was there to lend moral support you are simply the best. It's wonderful to know you care. I will always remember everyone's kindness.

Viki Irving

The family of the late Irene Feeny extend sincere appreciation for the many expressions of support and sympathy during our time of bereavement. Special thanks to Father Ager, Chateaugay, N.Y., Father Clement, the St. Joseph Church Choir, Gilles Serre, Kay Brisebois and to all who donated food for the lunch.

Reception in honor of
Jack & Vera Blake's

50th Wedding Anniversary

Saturday, June 7, 2-5 p.m.

Huntingdon Legion

Best Wishes only